8/22/17  SVLM BOARD MEETING
PRESENT:  Frank Conner, Beverly Polk, Anna Barb, Shirley Maddox, Judy Reynolds,  Peggy Baseler, Susan Fleming, and  Pastor Mary Louise Brown.
Pastor Mary Louise opened the meeting with a Devotion and Prayer.
SECRETARY’S REPORT:  Minutes were accepted  as read.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Report  was distributed and approved as read.   
LUKE’S BACKPACK:  Packing hasl resumed  in August.  Pack the Wagon is being held at 3 different locations, St. Paul’s –Strasburg,  Mt. Zion-Fairview, and Zion-Edinburg. This is a “Fill a Wagon” for Luke’s Backpack on the second Sunday of September as “God’s work Our Hands event.   Flyers and bulletin inserts have been mailed to the churches.  Sheets were distributed to get the “Pack the Wagons” started and organized.  It is requested that items be counted when taken to the distribution center.   
[bookmark: _GoBack] A SMALL HANDS:  Treasury Funds have been transferred to SVLM, and has resumed in July and August  under the leadership of SVLM.  Former volunteers are continuing , and more will be requested.    Volunteers are needed for distribution of products, volunteer days can be varied for the volunteers as their time is available.  Location can continue till Sept 30th, and then will be possibly renewed for three months.  We will need to possibly find another location and several are being explored.
FAITH COMMUNITY NURSE:  Report was emailed to Board members.  Flu Shot goal will hopefully be held  at five locations.  Pharmacist from Rite Aid will giving the actual shots.  Last week of September thru October is the tentative time frame.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:  More communication between SCHCM and  SVLM  resolved some concerns of “grey areas”.  Health Community is recognized as a SVLM program.
The Good Shepherd program.   Positive response has received from some of the recipients and S.A.A.A.   Request was made to allow Jeanie  to distribute some bags  to specific clients.  Motion was made, seconded and approved for this distribution.   We are still looking for a volunteer coordinator to oversee the site coordinators.  Also need  a volunteer to keep track of inventory and purchases for the entire program.   Community recognition is coming in from different organizations.
The next meeting will be Sept  26th at St.Matthews.
Meeting closed  with the Lord’s Prayer.
Respectfully submitted, Anna A. Barb, Secretary
